Dear Dr. Splinter,
My name is __________________. As a proud Oklahoman, a sleep medicine professional, and a member of the American Academy of Sleep Medicine (AASM), I am writing to voice my grave concern over a recent ruling made by the Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) that would eliminate coverage for continuous positive airway pressure (CPAP) devices for Medicaid adults and restrict PAP treatment coverage to only Medicaid children. This ruling will lead to devastating health complications for all Oklahoman adults in need of sleep care, particularly the Medicaid beneficiaries who suffer from untreated sleep apnea.

CPAP is the most effective therapy for obstructive sleep apnea (OSA), which is a chronic disease that affects an estimated 25 million Americans. If left untreated, severe OSA significantly increases the risk of serious comorbid diseases such as heart disease, stroke, hypertension, type 2 diabetes, and depression. 
Two demographic groups affected by OSA include the obese and elderly populations. Oklahoma now has the seventh highest adult obesity rate in the nation, according to The State of Obesity: Better Policies for a Healthier America. Oklahoma's adult obesity rate is 32.5%, up from 24.1% in 2004 and 10.3% in 1990. Also, according to 2014 U.S. Census Bureau statistics, 14.3% of Oklahoma’s population is elderly (14.1% National average). These figures demonstrate that a significant portion of the population will experience the burden in accessing therapy and long-term management required to treat their disease. 

In addition, the elimination of therapeutic sleep coverage for Medicaid adults is in direct contrast to the high standard of care Oklahoma has established for individuals who have a sleep disease. On May 27, 2009, the Oklahoma Sleep Diagnostic Testing Regulation Act was signed into law. Oklahoma is the only state in the nation that has statutory language requiring facilities and physicians to adhere to certain standards, including a requirement that the interpreting and supervising physician is board-certified in sleep medicine. The Act also requires that sleep diagnostic testing facilities be fully or provisionally certified or accredited by the AASM, the Joint Commission, or the Accreditation Commission for Healthcare (ACHC). To eliminate care for Medicaid patients is counterintuitive to the high quality of care standards Oklahoma has recently established. 

For these reasons, it is imperative that the Oklahoma Health Care Authority maintain coverage for therapeutic equipment for the entire Medicaid population.

As Oklahoma is home to 71 board-certified sleep physicians and 19 AASM-accredited sleep centers, our state has a thriving and capable physician community with the expertise and training necessary to treat our state’s untreated sleep diseases. However, in order to provide the coordinated, high quality care that is needed to treat sleep diseases, the Oklahoma Care Authority must not enact regulations that limit our ability to treat our sleep patients.  
AASM members have worked with the State of Oklahoma, and many other state governments in the past; we look forward to working with you in our future endeavors. For further correspondence and discussion on any potential collaborative opportunities, please contact AASM Senior Health Policy and Government Affairs Analyst, Ted Thurn, by phone at (630) 737-9700, or by email at tthurn@aasmnet.org.   

I thank you again for your consideration and your work to empower physician voices in Oklahoma.  

Sincerely,

